# Friends of Evansville Day School Meeting Minutes November 9, 2022

**Present**: Sarah Brooks, Meghann Ray, Amy Wagoner, Judith Kunst, Amanda Bultemeier, Holly Ziemer, Niki Traylor, Amanda and Mike White, Misty and Richard Eastep, Mandy Scurry, Leah Miller

Sarah brought the meeting to order at 5:30 pm. We started the meeting with everyone introducing themselves and how long they have been apart of EDS and Friends.

## **Update from Amanda Bultemeier**

- Alumni Luncheon this past weekend at Evansville Country Club. Stuart Comer received the 2022 Founders Achievement Award.
- Currently running Half Pot; Drawing will be December 9th. Will be selling in car line tomorrow to anyone who is at least 18 years of age. Cash or Check accepted.
- Fund for Excellence Campaign has kicked off. Tuition only covers part of EDS's expenses, so this fund is important to stay competitive with teachers' salaries and continue updating and providing our amazing programming for the students.
- Giving Tuesday coming up soon. Donations of at least \$25 will allow for receipt of a swag bag and those donating \$100+ will receive an EDS tumbler.

## **Update from Robin Renschler given by Holly Ziemer**

- Thank you for the Pumpkin Decorating Station that Friends funded and managed. It was a great success and lots of fun for the kids.
- We just had our Halloween Parade, Concert, and Parties. Thank you to all who attended and/or donated items for the parties. Grade 4 stocked break room with treats for the teachers which was greatly appreciated.
- Upcoming Events:
  - o 11/22 Thanksgiving Luncheon
  - 4<sup>th</sup> Grade Giving Presentations
  - o Chemo Buddies (Be on the look-out for more information soon.)

## **Update from Holly Ziemer**

- 8<sup>th</sup> graders went on a field trip to St. Louis. They were able to see several murals which go along with their theme, "Making Your Mark."
- Positive results from change in Middle School Schedule. They now have the last half-hour of the day to connect with one another, do club activities, have meetings. Student Leadership Council is off and going!
- Grades 6-8 participated in "We the People" Competition at University of Evansville. This provided an opportunity to practice presentation skills as well as use of content they have learned from their Social Studies classes.
- Fright Night, Fall Party, and Chocolate Sales are completed.

- Upper School **Very proud of Senior class**. Many have already been accepted to college and acceptance letters continue to come in.
- Three of the ten recipients of the Lilly Endowment Community Scholarship Program were from Day School!
- US SLC Leaders presented to Rotary Club. In addition to their presentation, they facilitated a Q&A with the Rotary Leaders. They did an excellent job navigating their way through some challenging questions. It can be viewed on EDS's Facebook page.
- Upcoming Events:
  - Intersession Trips (Chicago and a Camping Trip)

# Treasurer's Report

- Went over income from our usual fundraisers. A big **THANK YOU to the Easteps** for all of their help in generating \$20K in sales.
- **Biggest expense is the new food booth**. Purchased from the Marines for \$5007. Other expenses coming up are the Teacher Appreciation Holiday Luncheon which will include a nice token of appreciation for each teacher. Additionally, we will be accepting proposals for side projects to help with students. These projects typically range from \$500 \$1500.

#### **Potential New Fundraiser:**

• Mandy Scurry presented a proposal to sell car wash tickets from Lucas Oil Car Wash. The prices would be \$20 off list price, which would be 3 washes for \$25. Friends would be able to keep 50% of the revenue (\$12.50 per packet.) Additionally, we could return any packets we are unable to sell as long as they are in good condition. We would not be charged for the returned tickets, so there is no risk financially.
We would need to choose a 30-day period to sell. Mandy had proposed 12/16 – 1/16 to capitalize on Holiday shopping with stocking stuffers in mind as well as having the opportunity to sell at basketball games. The executive committee favored the idea of the fundraiser, but not the dates due to Half-Pot tickets already being sold at the basketball games. The executive committee suggested timing the fundraiser between Family Fun Night and the Geranium Sale which would be in February. The thought is this would be a good time to sell car wash tickets due to winter weather and there may still be opportunities to sell at basketball games as well.

## **Thanksgiving Luncheon:**

- The sign-up looks good at the moment, but there are still some areas where help will be needed.
- Ashley Beuligmann requested \$500 for increase in cost for Thanksgiving Luncheon in order to cover the staff lunches. Meghann Ray proposed we approve funding request. All were in favor, funding was approved.

#### **Faculty Holiday Luncheon:**

• Date is **Thursday**, **12/8**. A sign-up genius will be distributed following the Thanksgiving Luncheon. We will need help with decorating and setting up as well as coverage for classrooms. Meghann is updating runners. Mandy Scurry mentioned having a Grinch theme. She has purchased items for this theme, but has kept the receipts and can return everything if we decide to go with a different theme.

## **Holiday Tea:**

- Date is **Friday**, **12/16**. Will take place between the Primary School performance and the Upper School performance, around 9:00 10:00 am.
- Will need help with set-up and clean-up as well as donations of cookies. This year we will be able to have everyone stay for the coffee, tea, and cookies. Last year, we did a take-and-go.

#### Fall Festival:

- First time exceeding needed ingredients for Puppy Chow. Two days of making puppy chow and an additional day on the weekend to bag puppy chow, which brought in some new volunteers. **Met goal of 10 batches** and we were **sold out by Friday morning**.
- Volunteer sign-up was mostly full, but there were some gaps due to the Soccer Sectionals.
- We ran out of Fritos by end of week, so we tried using **Doritos and that went over very well**. First year without the potatoes, and everyone agreed they were not missed.
- There will be a **double booth clean-out day coming up**. Need to replace at least one cotton candy machine. Need itemized list on what to keep/sell. We may sell the old booth. Greg Schultheis thinks there may be a market to sell it. He is also going to have it weighed for steel scrap metal. Then we will decide which is the best option.
- A huge **THANK YOU** to The Easteps for all of their help and hard work in making the Fall Festival a success!

# **Family Fun Night:**

- Date is 1/23.
- It will be centered around a theme again. This year it will be an **International theme**.
- This will help the MS and US to feel more a part of the night and be able to participate.

Meeting was adjourned at 6:19 pm by Sarah Brooks. Next meeting will be Wednesday, December 7th at 5:30pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Amy Wagoner EDS Friends Secretary